

An Coiste um Beartais Straitéiseacha Tithíochta

Seirbhísí Tithíochta agus Pobal Oifigí na Cathrach, An Ché Adhmaid, Baile Átha Cliath D08RF3F

Housing Strategic Policy Committee

Housing & Community Services Block 1, Floor 3, Civic Offices, Wood Quay, Dublin D08 RF3F T. 01 222 3422 E. christy.mcloughlin@dublincity.ie

Minister Michael Mc Namara T.D. Leinster House Kildare Street Dublin 2 D02 XR20

Friday, 10 July 2020

Dear Minister,

At the meeting of the June Strategic Housing Committee members requested that Housing be considered as topic for debate due to the characteristics of Covid-19. Key considerations would include the following;

- Overcrowding/multi-generational homes in local authority housing, emergency or temporary homeless accommodation.
- Shared housing in the private rented sector, risks to health of tenants, extent to which tenants have suffered income or employment loss.
- Quality housing and the ability to isolate for frontline workers, particularly those living in shared accommodation who may be working in hospitals, care homes, retail, factories etc.
- Communal living schemes such as student accommodation and co-living and their propensity to transmit pathogens and disease through ventilation/waste water systems.

Yours sincerely,

Christy McLoughlin

Housing SPC Administrator